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July 25, 2011

Dear Ambassador De Zela,

We are pleased to address you, in your capacity as Chair of the Special Working Group to Reflect on Ways to Strengthen the Inter-American Human Rights System, to thank you sincerely for fruitful dialogue that took place on July 19.

The Commission has noted the observations made by the member states that took part in that meeting and, especially, as a matter of priority, the concerns expressed by the states in relation to amending Article 11 of its Rules of Procedure. The IACHR will respectfully consider the specific concerns and proposals put forward, in its continued efforts to clarify the internal procedure to be able to identify the most qualified candidate for the post of Executive Secretary. That candidate’s name would be sent to the Secretary General who, in accordance with the Statute, appoints the Executive Secretary.

His Excellency Hugo De Zela

Ambassador, Permanent Representative of

Peru to the Organization of American States

Chair of the Working Group

Washington, D.C.

We believe the joint dialogue with the full Commission to be very constructive for the strengthening of the inter-American system, and it is our hope that we will be able to continue it at the meeting convened for August 30, 2011.  We would also like to reiterate the invitation for Your Excellency, as well as all the member states, to present any further observations you may deem pertinent, regarding this or other issues, which will be studied carefully by the Inter-American Commission.


Sincerely,

Dinah Shelton

Chair



José de Jesús Orozco Henríquez 
Rodrigo Escobar Gil


First Vice Chair 
Second Vice Chair


Paulo Sérgio Pinheiro 
Felipe González
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Commissioner


Luz Patricia Mejía Guerrero
María Silvia Guillén
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